
Band Booster Meeting   

 Jan. 8, 2013 

 
The minutes from the November can be read online.  Treasurer’s report was read. The ending balance is $5,402.09.   

Motion to accept by Heather Garrow and seconded by Melanie Schmitt, motion passed. 

 

Mr. Roemer informed us new uniforms will be ordered this spring.  The company will be here tomorrow, Jan. 9
th
, to 

measure the students in 8
th
 thru 11

th
 grade.  There will be a mandatory meeting for those going on the Florida trip on 

March 4
th
 at 6:30 in the PAC. OMEA Solo and Ensemble is Feb. 2

nd
.  Mr. Lierer will drive the band truck.  A motion to 

pay $1500.00 for next year’s Marching Show arrangement and $1500.00 for the drill was made by Melanie Schmitt, 

seconded by Sharon Heneggler, motion passed.  The golf cart is in need of repair.  It was bought for $1600.00.  He went 

to Eichler Golf carts to get an idea of replace cost – approximately $1500.00 to $2000.00.  Possible to sell the old golf cart 

for $300.00 to $600.00.  Sharon Heneggler will check with Tragesser Automotive about a used 4-wheeler capable to tow 

the trailer/equipment. 

 

Mrs. Duncan collected over $500.00 in donations at the Christmas Concert.  Bucket Drumming groups will be starting 

soon.  March 5
th
 is the next Middle School Concert with the theme of “Broadway Musical Hits.”  OMEA Solo and 

Ensemble is April 13
th
 at Clinton Massie School.  Honor Band is Jan 18th, 19th, and 20th.  Middle School Concert is at 

2:00 pm and High School Concert is at 4:00 pm on Sunday at Mason High School. 

 

Diann Bielefeld reported we have received a Meijer Rewards check for $116.36. 

Entertainment Books only sold 4 books.  Our books were delivered late, which could be cause for poor sales. 

 

Sharon Heneggler reported there has been 193 Band Savings Cards sold and has turned in $965.00.  A motion to repay 

Sharon for the printing of the cards was made by Heather Garrow and seconded by Melanie Schmitt, motion passed. 

 

Diann Bielefeld reported we have received a donation of the peanut butter for the Fudge Sale.  Still looking for any sales 

on the ingredients.  We will make the fudge on Feb. 9
th
 in the High School Life Skills room. 

 

Mary Ann Henninger reported the Band Banquet is May 28
th
.  Anyone willing to help out, please contact her. 

 

Debbie Wurzelbacher passed this info on:  The Band’s web site has had 239 visits, 378 likes on Facebook and there are 

197 e-mail accounts on the mailing list.  Debbie asked if anyone that is going to OMEA Solo and Ensemble, to please take 

pictures and forward them to her. 

 

The Tax-exempt is still being worked on.  We have been recommended for approval and are awaiting final paperwork. 

 

Anyone who would like to be on the Nominating Committee, please contact Mary Ann Henninger.  The positions 

available for next year are President and Treasurer. 

 

Upcoming events are:  Jan. 12
th
 – Pep band, Honor Band rehearsals are Jan. 14

th
, Jan 18

th
, Jan. 19

th
 with the Concerts on 

Jan. 20
th
, Fudge order due Jan. 30

th
, Jan. 31

st
  is OMEA Recital Night t 7:00 pm, Feb. 2

nd
 High School and Winter Guard 

Competition at Central Crossing High School. 

 

Kate Duncan turned in $443.00 from the donations at Christmas Concert.  Booster will reimburse the donation funds 

$150.00 which was used to pay the pizzas for the students after the Christmas concert. 

 

Diann Bielefeld asked to reimburse $49.84, which was used for the Ice Cream Parties for the 5
th
 & 6

th
 bands. Motion to 

pay by Heather Garrow and seconded by Melanie Schmitt, motion passed. 

 

Our next meeting is Feb. 5th 

 


